PORTSIDE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES APPROVED
Date:  September 21st, 2024
Time: 9am Central Time
Place: Portside Condominium Owner’s Clubhouse

Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 9:00am by Ken Fisher
Roll Call: Ken Fisher, Gary Miller, Sheila Cole, Laura Bigda, Meg Bietler, and Donna Nicholas (Zoom).
Also in attendance was Tammi Link/Cam Manager. Kevin Lee was absent.
Proof of notice was given.
Approval of Previous Minutes for July 27th, 2024. Motion made by Gary Miller to approve minutes as presented; Received 2nd by Laura Bigda.

Guest: Lawyer – Mike Henry and US Lawn – Richard.
Ken Fisher explained how landscaping is contracted at Portside: Contractor - mowing the lawn, weed eating, blowing off sidewalks, trimming of shrubbery, and weed & feed. Trimming Palm Trees is contracted to someone differently. Irrigation is maintained/repaired in house by our maintenance crew.
 Richard, with US Lawn presentation stated “We’ll do our best to meet Portside’s expectations with killing weeds, mowing, and placing mulch. He noticed there’s more weeds than grass in some areas and made comment that we don’t have the best grass (which is Bermuda) for this area. Communication will be the key. They’ll take pictures for suggestions and present them to Tammi. There will be a 3% increase every year.

Officer Reports:
Ken Fisher/President – I’ve been working on the hot tub situation: needs repaired, relocated or replaced. I’ve contacted three different vendors: Gulf Coast Pools, Panama Pool & Spa, and Cox. Received one verbal quote for $70k-$80 to lower hot tub to level of front pool & replace. Donna Nicholas stated in the past it was said the structure underneath the tub was not safe and it was sinking. Ken and Barry with Panama Pools crawled under the hot tub area and seen some exposed wires but no structure issues. Other options, remove hot tub from front and relocate to the kiddie pool in the back pool area, or leave it where it is and make necessary repairs.
Kevin Lee/Vice Present – not present.
Gary Miller/Treasurer – We have $587,687 in Reserves. The balconies & storage closets are completed. Fire restoration is done; we received a check from the Ins. Co. for approximately $23K.
Income Statement we have positive through August; $5700 less than what was budgeted. Revenue $15k higher than what we budgeted. Just shy of $50k in parking fees through August. Expenses over budget: Water/$3800 over, Gas/$3500 over, Trash/$2900 higher. Per Tammi, she’s expecting credit from them where they overcharged for summer pickups. Pools/$8600 higher due to increase in chemicals and supplies, hot tub repairs & pump replaced. Bottom line positive amount of $28,798.
Sheila Cole/Secretary – We’ve had a few issues with the recording of meeting notes. If you speak, state your name & what unit you own. Speak loud and clear so everyone can hear you. Come up to the front near the microphone.

Committee Reports:
Meg Bietler/Landscape – In August, we had 40 volunteer hours. SJ5 won yard of the month. Owners are doing great in improving the appearance of their space. There’s approximately 34 volunteer hours in September thus far. If you want to plant a tree for example, please write up a submission and give it to Tammi first to make sure it’s not invasive. Just need to make sure it’s in the right location in considering its growth & etc. Beach Nursery is located on back beach and is very knowledgeable regarding planting items for the right season & etc. Spent $5200, most of that was for mulch. We’re trying to schedule a volunteer workday for next month around our Owners’ Meeting.
Sheila Cole/Volunteer Workday – I appreciate Meg for all her hard work. She’s always out working when I come down. Gary Miller suggested scheduled workdays.

Manager Report:
Tammi Link/Cam – Maintenance has been painting around the clubhouse & trimming; working on irrigation and lighting. Thanked everyone for their support during her loss. Let her know if your having problems with bugs. We have some new owners. Eleven so far this year. Units are selling for $300k-$325k.

Old Business: Q building meter failed and caused outage in one unit. We have 3 bids to cleaning terminals. Need Hiller to put a price on replacing if it’s a problem. Table this until we have a revised quote from them. We’ll do a virtue meeting once we have it. Also need them to clarify quote from 22 to 25-meter boxes.																		
New Business: A. Discuss and approve changing lawn care vendor – Month to month with Brightview right now. We have pricing from Brightview, US Lawn, Landscape Working, On Track Lawncare, and RCI Landscape. After discussion, Gary Miller made motion to give 30 days’ notice to Brightview and use US Lawn for one year; Received a 2nd from Sheila Cole. All in agreement. B. Hot tub- already discussed. C. Hurricane specifications to add to our governing documents – State changed some laws regarding storm shutters. We have to update our by-laws. Get with the lawyer for verbiage to put in our By Laws. Meg Bietler asked when we have to be in compliance. Lawyer thinks July 2025. Ken Fisher is working on this. D. Future items/Owner discussion – no discussion. E. Discuss budget items – The back pool is the only one needing resurfaced. Received one quote for $25k. Tammi will get 2 more quotes. Per Gary this could come out of Reserves. Termite protection- need to put in budget for 2025. Need clarification on Brock’s one year contract and reoccurring.

Question from F1- How do you get 2/3’s of owners’ vote changed to majority?
Need a quorum of 62 people and 2/3’s out of the 62.
Lawyer- need 2/3’s of owners for Declaration change and 2/3’s of quorum to change By Laws.

Motion made to adjourn at 11am from Meg Bietler; received 2nd from Gary Miller.

Minutes of meeting submitted by Sheila Cole


